Report of BOM meeting 06/02/2024

Time: 6.30 pm
Venue: Staffroom
In attendance: David Carroll, Tony Murray, Paul McLaughlin, Karen Power, Brendan Ryan, Sharon Lynch, Conor D’Arcy, Bláithín Jones 


Welcome
Conor welcomed everyone to the meeting. 


Minutes of previous meeting and matters arising
The Minutes of the last meeting had been read by all members and there were no matters arising. 

Conor will circulate the bus escort policy to members.


Summary of correspondence

· Conor added detail from two recent circulars issued by the Department of Education in recent days.  These relate to the staffing allocation for 2024/25 school year.  


Principal’s Report
Enrolment 2024/2025
· Projected enrolment for September 2024 was discussed in light of the staffing allocation for 2024/25 school year.  The board discussed the options for class organisation and structure.  It appears that Junior and Senior infants will need to be merged into 3 classes for next year. 
· The option of opening up another primary school aged autism class in September was discussed, and it was decided to proceed with plans for this.  


Career Break & Job Share
The deadline for career break and job share applications was the 1st February.  The Board discussed teacher applications for Career Break and Job Share for the 2024/25 school year.

Positive Handling Policy 
The Board discussed the need for staff training in this area to go in tandem with the development of this policy.  The Board agreed that training should be provided for staff to help deal with these difficult situations.  



Child Protection Oversight Report
Conor read the Child Protection Oversight Report to the Board.


Treasurer’s report
Tony gave an overview of the school’s accounts at this point in time.  


Anti-bullying 
Conor gave an update on the anti-bullying work being done in the school since the last meeting.  


Autism Classroom Extension Update
There are no updates. The ETB is yet to submit a reworked spec document to the DE, which is the one outstanding item from DE feedback before Christmas.  The Board will try to appeal formally to the ETB to try to get them to submit this as soon as possible. The Board will also outline the school’s imminent need for the building extension to provide for future mainstream classes. 


AOB
· Board of Management training update

· PTA to be invited to the next Board meeting

· Photographs of Board members for the lobby

· Feedback on hot school lunch programme was given

· [bookmark: _GoBack]Staff to be commended and thanked for on their work on the recent Open Day on 27th January


Next Meetings:

10th April 6.30 pm

11th June 6.30 pm








